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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Dr. Lindsay Neil
	46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
	01750 720841

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk

on Monday 12th December, 2011, at 7pm 
1) Present: Community Councillors Graham Easton, Dr Lindsay Neil, Tommy Combe, Bob Kerr, Caroline Cruickshank, Ian King, Wilma Gunn, David Bethune, Alistair Pattullo
[Also in attendance 1 member of the press and 5 members of the public]
Chairman Graham Easton welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors John Munro, Jim Gibson, Gordon Edgar, PC Roy Brown, Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn
3) The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 14th November were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: L Neil).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda – ref. Open Forum, item (a): Graeme Easton has spoken with Inspector Scott and reported back to Dave Firth regarding the situation in Curror Street to advise that it is being monitored.
5) Declaration of Interest:

None

6) (a) Lothian and Borders Police – written report submitted and circulated. Graham Easton reported on Respect Campaign starting in January for 20 weeks aimed at encouraging better youth behaviour.
(b) SB Wardens - not present, no report. Ian King requested that, in the absence of reports from SB wardens, the SB Councillors might be able to provide information on their activities.

7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/01479/ADV and 11/01480/LBCNN: Shop 43-45 High Street, Selkirk: New Signage
	
	Not approved – no indication as to how blank fascia below new sign is to be treated. 




(b) Any other planning matters: Ian King reported on (1) Broadmeadows wind farm and the current appeal process; the Reporter’s Unit has advised that the adjoining landowner has agreed to maintain tree screening over the operational life of the windfarm. (2) the Townscape Heritage Initiative Steering Group meeting has been rescheduled for 10 January 2012. 
(c) Wilma Gunn pointed out that the disabled ramp at the Post Office presents an obstruction to pedestrians. IK replied that perhaps the THI might afford an opportunity to resolve street and footpath levels to improve disabled access.

OPEN FORUM 

a) A member of the public complained about the former St Mary’s Church site and wanted to know what could be done to improve this eyesore which lies opposite the War Memorial. Ian King advised that the Community Council has already raised concerns about public safety and the appearance of this site but that ultimately future development is the responsibility of the owners.  He will write to planning authority to express the Council’s continuing concerns. Caroline Cruickshank also highlighted the sorry state of the Co-op buildings.
b) Sue Cook (local resident) suggested the Community Council could help to raise public awareness of domestic security by urging householders to keep doors and windows secure. She also asked Alistair Pattullo to report on the meeting between the library users group and Ian Brown last week, at which proposals to merge the library with the contact centre are subject to local consultation.  It is understood that SBC are considering a report on 14 december.
c) Mr D Purves (Local resident):
a. Congratulated Chairman and Secretary on their new appointments.

b. Complained that his contribution to November’s meeting had not been fully minuted, but he was advised that minutes cannot be a verbatim account of the meeting.

c. Drew attention to recent flooding at Bridge Street, Linglie Road and Philiphaugh School and asked if provision could be made to stop cars parking on grass verge on Linglie Road. David Bethune pointed out similar problem exists on Taits Hill with cars parked on grass verge. Wilma Gunn suggested that if land is owned by one of the Housing Associations, they may be quite keen to get rid of grass and save the cost of cutting. It was noted that ownership has to be established before such a proposal could be taken forward.

d. Asked how many grit boxes are provided in Bannerfield. Chairman agreed to meet Mr Purves in Bannerfield to examine this. Wilma Gunn queried possibility of somehow locking the lids of grit bins to reduce misuse. 

e. Queried whether local tradesmen were given the opportunity to tender for work at the Haining (especially the new opening and platform into the estate). Councillor Davidson to respond at next meeting.

      d) Mr Grant Kinghorn (local resident) reported having stones thrown at his front window and wanted to know what steps were being taken to end youth disruption in the town. Graham Easton reported that a number of youths were to attend a ‘Respect Course’ early in the New Year and described actions being taken by local partnerships to tackle such antisocial problems.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors:  No SBC Councillors present at meeting.
(a) Written report from Councillor Gunn (circulated): 
(b) Councillor Davidson: (not present – no report)
(c) Councillor Riddell-Carre: (not present – no report)
9) Appointment of Assistant Secretary: it was agreed to discuss this at the end of the meeting.
10) Common Good Fund update / report  
(a)   No Councillors present to report.

(b)   Lindsay Neil asked for, and received, the Council’s approval to take forward 2 FOI requests: 

1. Municipal Building ownership, if this is a Common Good asset is it protected from sale by SBC?

2. 16 acres of land have been sold at Howden Haugh by SBC; does income from this sale accrue to CGF? 

He also drew attention to the SBC proposal to charge the CGF for FOI requests.

Tommy Combe highlighted community organisations being charged rental for use of Green Shed, which is a Common Good asset.

Ian King again expressed concern regarding the Committee’s progress in negotiating a lease of CG land on South Common with Scottish Water, in preparation for the development of a new reservoir tank in a highly visible location.

11) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	Newsletter re Lauder Health Centre proposals
	No action required

	(b )

( c )
	Carbon Monoxide Awareness Campaign – received posters leaflets and detectors

Invitation from Borders Deer Management Group to attend meeting in March
	Secretary to prepare press release and distribute posters and detectors.

To be confirmed at January meeting


12) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – Ian King reported that the Hill is well prepared for winter, with maintenance underway. The Group have had a request from the family of a deceased local man for memorial tree planting on Selkirk Hill; The Group will agree a suitable site for this and suggest appropriate (native) tree types. Next meeting will be held in February.
13) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – nothing to report
14) Report on Evening Study Classes – Classes on break until New Year
15) Scott’s Selkirk; Tommy Combe reported very successful weekend and that stallholders had seemed happy with the event. Ian King suggested more signage on the entry roads into town, but it was noted there have been problems in the past with BEAR removing such signs.
16) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies
(a) Christmas Lighting Group:  Graham Easton praised Christmas light provision this year and congratulated the committee on their success. Tommy Combe was disappointed that some shopkeepers hadn’t taken trees this year. He outlined funding achievements and advised that fund raising will continue next year.
(b) Selkirk Regeneration Company:  Lindsay Neil reported that SBC currently has no funding available for such community projects.  Efforts are still being made to find alternative sources to fund internal improvement work.
(c) I King reported that the next meeting of the A7 Action Group was scheduled to be held in Selkirk – date and venue to be confirmed.

17) Other competent business

(a) David Bethune asked about the Treasurers Report, not available at AGM; Tommy Combe replied that the CC have agreed that  the Treasurer’s Report will be presented in April to coincide with SBC’s budget. He reported finances are in good shape with £1380.62 in account at end of October.

(b) Bob Kerr again raised issue of safety fencing at the wall at the Glen Hotel. Wilma Gunn suggested that damage to the wall might have arisen due to tree loss at the Hermitage which has allowed water to seep down. Vicky Davidson has previously reported being unable to find any SBC minute regarding the removal and replacement of these trees.

(c) Appointment of assistant secretary (ref. Item 9). It was agreed that it would be desirable to advertise for a suitable person to take and prepare minutes for the Community Council thereby ensuring continuity. Chairman and Secretary to prepare an advertisement for the post. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

On Monday 9th January at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk.
The Chairman wished Seasons Greetings to all and the Meeting closed at 8.35 pm
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

